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From: Lost Creek HOA <lostcreekmadison@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 3:53 PM 
To: Planning & Development <plandev@countyofdane.com> 
Subject: CUP for Kampmeier Quarry in Blooming Grove 
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present the HOA board for the Lost Creek neighborhood in Madison. We are located directly across Marsh Road from the farm parcel purchased by the quarry last year. Our neighborhood has been fully affected by the quarry  
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To whom it may concern, 

I represent the HOA board for the Lost Creek neighborhood in Madison. We are located directly across Marsh 
Road from the farm parcel purchased by the quarry last year. Our neighborhood has been fully affected by the 
quarry for many years now and have had to push back against the in the last few years for trying to illegally 
create larger boundaries. They were cited and reprimanded by Dane county for these actions. It makes us 
wonder if the quarry owners and management are knowledgeable on the legality of their business, or prefer to 
ask for forgiveness instead of permission. I wonder what else they have done that would earn a citation.  
The Lost Creek HOA board would like to vote against the CUP that is being proposed by Trierweiler 
construction. We feel there are better options that won’t be as disruptive to traffic and noise pollution as this 
specific spot will be. The proposal will affect more than 5 neighborhoods which I would like to believe the 
county would be looking out for more than saving a small amount of taxpayer dollars. There are other quarries 
nearby to the DOT project that should be considered highly before this is red stamped without more neighbor 
debate.  
If this project is approved on May 23rd, we are asking for more oversight from Dane county, the town of 
Blooming Grove and the city of Madison. We would like to see better advocacy from the municipal leaders to 
ensure the air and water quality of the area remain healthy, and that this batch plant would be a one time thing.  

Thank you for your time.  

Brendon Shoemaker 
Lost Creek HOA board presidentLo
----
Lost Creek HOA Board Members 




